Finance Minutes for 
Tuesday, August 21, 2007, 
Room 5, Town Hall

Present: Ms. Hurlbut, Mr. Wolpin, Mr. Kelliher, Mr. Jones, Sr., Mr. Westervelt, 
Mr. Johnson, Mr. Kirby, and Mr. Linnane
Absent:  Mr. Mastascusa
Guests:  Dr. Troughton, Mr. Balukonis, Town Administrator, and Mr. Tassone, Finance Director

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM.

Dr. Troughton reviewed the school capital budget items:

Steam table ($20,000) for the Little School – priority item.  They are currently using ovens to keep the food warm before serving.  A steam table would maintain a safer temperature and not dry up food.
School light retrofit ($10,000) for the Middle School – to provide safer and more economical lighting.

School Technology item – a lease and purchase for 225 PC’s.  This is a 3 year lease of $60,000 per year.  Technically, the Town must approve the expenditure each year, but this has traditionally never been a problem.  The School currently has about 800 PC’s and the lease plan is part of the plan to keep the PC’s equipment up to date.  Dr. Troughton said the expected life of the PC’s would be about 5 years or more.
School Security item listed at $450,000.  The total amount of security needs had been bundled together to enable the amount to be bonded.  At the meeting, it was explained that it could be bonded by the Town even if the amount was $150,000 (which would allow the components to be considered separately rather than as a bundle.  Detail provided broke this out by school but did not break this amount out by year or type of security component (alarmed doors, video surveillance, exterior lights, etc).  Ms. Hurlbut agreed that something needs to be done but we would like to have the cost broken out by components and year.  Mr. Johnson suggested breaking components by school or type of school (elementary, Middle, HS) would be useful as the type of security priorities could be different for each.  Dr. Troughton said that he would provide the breakout by component and year.  The Committee agreed with Dr. Troughton that Security Systems would need to include all schools for voter approval.
Athletic Field work ($150,000) is for the Middle School and is low on the priority list.

Septic System ($1,500,000) is low on the School priority items.  Mr. Jones, Sr., suggested that they include in their plans the possibility of tying in with the Town septic system.
Mr. Balukonis and Mr. Tassone reviewed free cash.  Currently, there is $1,008,723 in free cash.  $404,250 is earmarked for capital stabilization fund, $158,133 for snow removal and $200,000 is reserved for April Town Meeting leaving $246,340 available.  There is also an amount due for the Vocational School of $153,700, which can be funded through raise and appropriate.
Mr. Balukonis reviewed the Town higher priority capital items:

Elder Space Study – to see what can be done to utilize space in the Senior Center on the second floor and the basement.  Use of the second floor would require an elevator and toilet upgrades.  The study would be administered by Mr. Balukonis and DPW.

Thermal Imaging equipment for the Fire Department – for bonding purposes two may need to be purchased.

Kid Spot – Ms. Hurlbut suggested that this could be considered a safety issue.  Possibly the Hillview could help with this project.  Mr. Linnane was asked to look into this possibility.
Town Hall Roof – the first phase of this work is for maintenance.  Mr. Jones, Sr., suggested that the Board of Selectmen give a statement of their agreement with the Town Building Study.

Voting Booths – old booths are falling apart when set up, newer booths would be easier to set up an can be adjusted for handicap access.

LADAR – The two existing units need replacing.  This item was included in the capital budget even though under $10,000 because the TA has included all technology items.  Ms. Hurlbut suggested that this should be part of the PD budget.
Digital ID – This system is also part of the capital budget as a technology item that should be part of the PD budget.

Fire Department PC Server had been recommended by the Technology Department.

· Mr. Balukonis reported that the new PD station would be available August 29th.

· In other matters Mr. Balukonis noted that recent articles in the Boston Globe had reported on proposed legislation that would allow towns to join the states health insurance plan which could bring significant savings ($940,000 over 6 years).  
· The Globe had also reported that Smart Growth money which our Town, as well as other communities, has qualified for and has not been funded by the Legislature.

· Mr. Balukonis reported that the Eisenhaure land settlements currently total $1.1 million.  This could be funded through a 30 yr. note.
· Stickney Fund of $271,000 can be used for offsetting water rates.  In discussion of the rates, it was suggested that delay in increasing the rates could result in a significant increase in the future.

At 9:40 PM, Mr. Wolpin made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by 
Ms. Hurlbut and unanimously accepted.  The next meeting is scheduled for 

September 11, 2007, at 7:30 PM.

Approved ____________________ dated ____________ 

